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Christianity / Ministry Bio 
 
Elder Cloretta Chandler is a powerful prognosticator of the gospel of Jesus Christ. She has been 
accurately described as "A Quiet Storm," whose delivery and presentation of the Word of God 
draws you in and explodes with wisdom and revelation. Seasoned by grace and filled with favor, 
Elder Chandler translates biblical principles into relevant applications and draws people out of their 
inner hiding places to minister to their deepest pain. Elder Chandler uses all God has given her to 
inspire people of all ages to "Live Out Loud" our Kingdom Inheritance. Elder Cloretta Chandler has 
been commissioned by God in Christ Jesus to operate as a catalyst in the believer's life to reach 
their full potential as Kingdom Citizens.  

Elder Chandler believes that in order to reach our full potential, we must know who we are as 
children of God. We must realize that because of Christ, we are no longer bound by the guilt of our 
past, sin, or shame.  We have been given a kingdom inheritance full of power to overcome every 
obstacle, heartache, and pain. 

Elder Chandler is a native of Pueblo, Colorado. As a "pastor's kid," she was afforded the 
opportunity to learn the essential workings of a viable and successful ministry during her parents' 
40+ years at Bethlehem Missionary Baptist Church. These lessons have become a fundamental part 
of her life. She accepted her call into the ministry in 1998 and was licensed in 1999. Elder Chandler 
was ordained in 2004 under the leadership of her brother, pastor, and mentor, Rev. James E. 
Chandler, Sr., Pastor/Founder of Marvelous Light Christian Ministries. 

During her tenure at "The Light," Elder Chandler served as an associate minister making full proof 
of her ministry as the Christian Education Director overseeing Children's Church & Vacation Bible 
School. Elder Chandler also served as an Intercessor, Adult Dance Team leader/choreographer, 
Praise & Worship Leader, Sunday School Teacher, New Member Orientation Facilitator, and choir 
Member.  

In 2008 Elder Cloretta Chandler began the development of Mentoring In The Word!. A bible-based 
Christian mentoring and spiritual development program where each lesson is tailored to the 
individual in their pursuit of Christian maturity and growth. In 2011 Elder Chandler expanded 
Mentoring In The Word to incorporate the 'I AM Series.' An online video course outlining the rights 
and privileges each believer has access to as a Child of God.  The series includes 8-modules with 
topics such as 'I Am A Son', 'I Am Chosen,' and 'I Am An Over Comer.' Later that year, Elder 
Chandler presented her first I AM Conference and Workshop. In 2013 Elder Chandler expanded her 
reach and incorporated Cloretta Chandler Ministries, LLC. The mission of CCM is to develop 
disciples for Christ. 
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